


Parks and Recreation Board BCC Meeting Minutes September 11, 2025 

20634-25 Presentation on Guaje Pines Cemetery Master Plan Design 

Attachments: A - Guaje Pines Master Plan Presentation 

B - Master Plan for Guaje Pines Cemetery. September 2025 

Wendy Parker, Parks Superintendent, introduced Stephanie Sloan, with Sloane 

Consulting Group, and Greg Graham, ASLA with CivisWorks, who presented 

the Guaje Pines Cemetery Master Plan to the Parks and Recreation Board. 

They emphasized that Guaje Pines Cemetery is a community gem, and their 

goal is to preserve its aesthetic beauty while strategically planning to extend its 

useful life. 

Member AlderseBaes commented on the importance of keeping the scenic 

views from the cemetery unobstructed. 

Vice Chair Cowan inquired about the availability and planning for future burial 

space. 

I move that the Parks & Recreation recommend to County Council the 

Guaje Pines Cemetery Master Plan Design as presented. 

Yes: 4 - Member Cowan, Member AlderseBaes, Member Knepper and 

Member Marsden 

Absent: 3 - Member Watkins, Member Zollinger and Member Schaufler 
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Pg 44 - Strategies for Open Space Administration - The proposed plan states: "While engaging citizens, the Parks and Open Space Division 
will update the county development code and develop necessary county laws and zoning regulations that support and protect trails, trail 

access, and natural and cultural resources within trail corridors". 
This is quite broad and does not clearly address the concerns expressed. 

5-Aug Janet Not the purview of this planning effort. The input about making it difficult to rezone passive open space didn't appear to be addressed. 

Page 46 of the plan lists Graduation Canyon Trail as a Potential Accessible Trail 

I completely disagree -the access through Pine St playlot is very steep - making it accessible would require a huge amount of 
work/destruction of the upper section of Graduation Canyon. Also, the work required to widen and flatten the narrow trail would disrupt an 
area that underwent restoration. Not to mention the cost. 

,5-Aug Janet Graduation Canyon removed. Kwage Mesa Utilities road is a reasonable option as well as trail along Overlool< Rd. 

Public input strongly prioritized "Maintaining and preserving existing open spaces and trails" as the top concern. The public called for the 
County to "prioritize basic maintenance over developing new amenities", suggesting new amenities should be on land already zoned for 
active recreation. 
"New Open Space Amenities" and "New Trailheads" received the lowest votes in the prioritization survey and should be relatively low 
priorities in the proposed plan. 
New amenities like "Bike-Specific Amenities" and "New trails & Trail Connections" are mentioned as strategies but it is unclear in the 

5-Aug Janet Further refinement needed. proposed plan that these should clearly be considered lower priorities compared to taking care of what we already have. 

5-Aug Kevin Holsapple Please see other document 






